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October 17. 2018

Renee Kenney, CPA CIA CIG CISA
Inspector General
Maryland - National Capital Park and Planning Commission
Greenbelt, MD

Cameisha Smith, CIA CGAP
Senior Auditor

Office of the City Auditor
Tallahassee, FL

Dear Ms. Kenney and Ms. Smith,

We have received the results from our external quality control review {peer review) of the
City of Corpus Christi's City Auditor's Office for the period of January 1, 2015 through
December 31, 2017. We are pleased the results show our system of internal quality control
complied with Government Auditing Standards. We appreciate that your report includes
areas in which you believe our office excels as well as suggestions to help improve our audit
processes.

We have carefully reviewed the recommendations presented in the peer review letter, and
our plans to correct the issues are described below. We will revise our audit guide and
documentation accordingly.

• We recommend the City Auditor ensure all nonaudit service reports contain
language consistent with Standards 2.12. In addition, the City Auditor should
ensure assigned auditors assess any threats to independence for all
nonaudit sen/ices and include a complete independence statement in the
respective workpapers.

We will incorporate language in nonaudit services reports to demonstrate
compliance with Standards 2.12. When performing future nonaudit services,
we will assess any threats to independence and ensure completed
independence statements are included in workpapers.

• We recommend the City Auditor update their Audit Planning Memo template
and Internal Audit Guide to include assessment of ongoing investigations or
legal proceedings.

We will update our Audit Planning Memo and Internal Audit Guide to include
assessment of ongoing investigations or legal proceedings.

I would like to extend my appreciation to our peer review team for their dedication to
Association of Local Government Auditor's and to the profession of internal auditing. We
appreciate the professionalism you demonstrated during the review, and we value the ideas
and suggestions provided to us.




